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Dear Sir/Madam 

Police representation to the application to transfer the premises licence 

and vary the DPS at Capital Food & Wine 107 Wembley Park Drive HA9 

8HG. 

 

I certify that I have considered the application shown above and I wish to make 

representations that the likely effect of the grant of the application is detrimental to 

the Crime and Disorder Licensing Objective for the reasons indicated below. 

Officer: Nicola McDonald,  

             Licensing Constable 157QK 

An officer of the Metropolitan Police, in whose area the premises are situated, who is authorised for 

the purposes of exercising its statutory function as a ‘Responsible Authority’ under the Licensing Act 

2003. 

The application has been made to vary the premises licence to specify an individual as designated 

premises supervisor under section 37 of the Act and transfer the premises licence under section 42 of 

the Act. 

Police are formally objecting to the variation and the transfer.  

The Police objections are concerned with the prevention of crime and disorder. 

The proposed DPS Khushali Dudhia has not completed the application correctly in that there are no 

details of his/her personal licence and issuing authority.  Neither does it include details of the existing 

DPS at the premises.  It would be contrary to legislation to have a DPS attached to the premises 

licence without that person being the holder of a current personal licence.  I have telephoned the 

number upon the application on several occasions, during different times of the day.  The phone is 

never answered and there is no facility to leave a message.   



The applicant for the premises licence transfer Mr Harshal Dudhia has indicated his home address is 

the same as the shop premises. The consent form signed by the previous premises licence holder has 

not been dated. 

These application forms are in-complete.  Police require communication with the applicants.  Granting 

the applications at this stage could be detrimental to the licensing objectives.  

I sincerely hope to alleviate the need for a hearing by making contact with the applicants but if that 

fails I reserve the right to bring further evidence to the hearing should any arise between now and 

then.  

 
 Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Nicola McDonald  
Licensing Constable 157QK 
Brent Police 

 
 
 


